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"I offer my heartfelt congratulations to Pope Leo XIV on his election as 

the first American pontiff. May our Heavenly Parent richly bless his 

sacred mission. In this new era—shaped by the efforts of peacemakers 

across all faiths, including the life offering of our beloved Holy Mother 

Han—may the spirit of unity guide us toward deeper dialogue and 

meaningful collaboration. As those entrusted with the care of souls, may 

we stand together for faith, family, and the God-given dignity of all 

people." 

  

Rev. Demian Dunkley 

President, FFWPU North America 
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